
Project Description: 
1. Snohomish County Public Works proposes to replace in kind the 
existing drainage conveyance system between Serene Way and Beverly 
Park Road. The project would remove a total length of 443 linear feet 
of existing 18-inch corrugated metal pipe and replace it with 18-inch 
corrugated polyethylene storm sewer pipe. Four catch basins will be 
replaced. Instream channel work would also occur to improve drainage 
and reduce stream erosion. The preliminary estimates include excavat-
ing 226 linear feet in the open channel portions of the project that 
would remove approximately 406 cubic yards of streambed and stream 
bank material. All disturbed areas will be vegetated or otherwise stabi-
lized to prevent erosion. 2. Work in the stabilization reach, downstream 
of the main project area, will involve placing approximately 38 cubic 
yards of a cobble and gravel mix to create grade control structures.

State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) Decision:
On August 8, 2018, Public Works determined that this project does not have 
a probable, significant adverse impact on the environment and has issued 
a Determination of Non-Significance (DNS). An environmental impact 
statement (EIS) under RCW 43.21C.030(2)C is not required. This decision 
was made after review of SEPA documents and other information on file with 
this agency. These documents are available for public review upon request.

SEPA Appeal: This DNS may be appealed pursuant to the requirements of  
SCC 30.61.300 and Chapter 2.02 SCC. This DNS and LDA are subject to a  
21-day public and agency comment period. Written comments may be  
submitted by mail or email to the lead agency’s contact person (see other 
side). Comments must be received by 5 p.m. on September 4, 2018. 
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Project Name:	 Drainage Improvement Near 
	 140th Street SW & Serene Way
Project Number:	 RR48837
Lead Agency:	 Snohomish County Public Works
Date of Publication:	 August 12, 2018

Comment Period:  
Comments regarding this project are due on or before 5 p.m., 
September 4, 2018. Send comments to:

	 Crilly Ritz, Senior Planner
	 Snohomish County Public Works 
	 3000 Rockefeller Ave., M/S 607 
	 Everett, WA  98201 

or email comments to: Crilly.Ritz@snoco.org

For more information:
•	 Visit the Public Works Customer Service Counter, 2nd Fl.  

Robert J. Drewel Bldg, 3000 Rockefeller Ave, Everett, WA 

•	 Visit: www.snohomishcountywa.gov/3605

•	 Call Crilly Ritz, Senior Planner, at 425-262-2476   
 

This combined notice is being issued pursuant to  
SCC 30.70.050(2) and 30.61.110.

Title VI and Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Information:  It is Snohomish County’s policy to assure 
that no person shall on the grounds of race, color, national origin, or sex as provided by Title VI of the Civil 
Rights Act of 1964, as amended, be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or otherwise 
be discriminated against under any County sponsored program or activity. For questions regarding 
Snohomish County Public Works’ Title VI Program, or for interpreter or translation services for non-English 
speakers, or otherwise making materials available in an alternate format, contact the Department Title VI 
Coordinator via e-mail at spw-titlevi@snoco.org or phone 425-388-6660. Hearing/speech impaired may call 
the Washington Relay Center at 711.
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